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SUBJECT/TITLE
Civil Rights law

SPONSOR
Senator Dan Seum

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban-County

X
Charter County
X
Consolidated Local

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Civil Rights Offices

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties

Modifies Existing

Adds New
X
Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

SB 178 amends KRS 344.020, 344.190, and 344.320, and repeals and reenacts KRS 344.300, relating to the Commonwealth's civil rights laws. It provides that the Commonwealth exclusively occupy the field of civil rights law, and that local laws on the subject are prohibited. Additionally, SB 178 limits the powers of local human rights commissions to those authorized by the provisions of this bill. 
FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of SB 178 on local government would be minimal. SB 178 would prohibit local government from implementing ordinances that pertain to civil rights. Local government would be required to repeal any local civil rights laws and incorporate by reference the Commonwealth statutes on civil rights. Costs would include the time and expense of repealing or revising an existing ordinance, advertising the revision in a local newspaper, placing the revision on the business docket for necessary action, and printing a revised list of ordinances. Municipalities periodically (at least every five years by state law) revise their ordinances to eliminate "redundant, obsolete, inconsistent, and invalid provisions.” 

The cost of this mandate would be less if the repeal or revision was done in conjunction with this periodic updating of ordinances. It is not known how many local governments have ordinances concerning civil rights. However, Lexington Fayette Urban-County Government, Louisville-Jefferson County Metro Government, and the cities of Covington and Henderson have "fairness" ordinances that would be affected if SB 178 was passed. 

Local human rights commissions would retain a role in implementing the uniform application of civil rights law as set forth by the Commonwealth. Eighteen communities have human rights commissions. Under SB 178 the duties of the local human rights commissions would be to receive, initiate, investigate, hear, and determine charges of violations of state law. Therefore, their rules and policies would have to be rewritten to conform with the provisions of SB 178.

DATA SOURCE(S)
LRC staff; Kentucky League of Cities; Kentucky Municipal Statutory Law, LRC IBN. No.145; Shelbyville administrative office; and the Kentucky Commission on Human Rights

PREPARER
Mary C. Yaeger
REVIEW

DATE


Page 2

